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ISSUE BEFORE THE BOARD: 

Quarterly Oregon Workforce Investment Board Meeting Report

BACKGROUND: 
This report is presented quarterly after each OWIB meeting. This month’s report is for the September 20, 2013, meeting.

Quarterly Oregon Workforce Investment Board Meeting Report

Membership Orientation

The Board has welcomed new members over the past few meetings and provided a board orientation during the morning prior to the full board meeting.  Members received training in board responsibilities, Workforce System 101, the OWIB 10 year Strategic Plan and the OWIB sub-committees.  

Workforce System Re-Design

The board received information on the overall vision, goals and outcomes for Oregon’s Workforce System and the high-level outline of the path to move from what we have now to a future state with a vision of prosperity based on innovative people and companies. 

PFM Group was hired by the current workforce system partners to evaluate our system and make recommendations to achieve better outcomes and improve delivery of services.  PFM Group shared its initial findings and draft recommendations.  OWIB members had an opportunity to ask questions and provide feedback.  These recommendations will now go out for stakeholder feedback through the end of October and final recommendations will be provided to the OWIB on November 8th and they will take formal action on December 6th.  Approved recommendations will be implemented by both the Executive Branch and the Legislature and will likely take several biennia.  

The following link will take you to all of the Workforce System Re-Design documents including PFM’s recommendations.  This link also includes information on how to provide feedback to the report. 

http://www.oregon.gov/COO/Pages/WorkforceSystemTransformation.aspx
Certified Work Ready Communities

The board continues to focus on implementing its Strategic Plan including its three strategic initiatives- Sector Strategies, Certified Work Ready Communities and System Innovation. Each full board meeting will now focus on one of the strategies so that the board can have a more in depth conversation on topic and provide policy guidance or recommendations to the governor. The September meeting focused on Certified Work Ready Communities. 

After a
background presentation, the board began discussion on the following questions:  

· What questions do board members have about Certified Work Ready Communities?

· What data would board members like to see and how often?

· How should we look at return on investment for this program?

· What is an acceptable return on investment?

· Should we target NCRC services to those populations that gain the most? 

Due to time constraints, the board will continue their discussions during the next full meeting. 

Committee Reports

Committee reports were provided in writing.
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